Little Rock Rock Lake Association Membership meeting Saturday, November 5th 2022

- 1. **Meeting call to order** by President Frank Hard at 10:00 am. There was no board meeting today because we didn't have a quorum. (Deer hunting weekend)
- 2. **Approval of the minutes** of last meeting: Motion made to approve was made by Mary Larson, seconded by Bev Gerads.
- 3. **Treasurers report** given by Frank in Rob Jacobs's absence. Motion to approve made by Corrine Jacobs, seconded by Phyllis Post.
- 4 **Presidents report**: A heartfelt thank you was extended by Frank Hard to the board members, committee members and to the active members of our organization.
- 5. Committee reports:
  - A. Website: Jason Lage and Seth Caster still working on website
- 6. **Membership**: Liz ring reports that our membership drive has been really boosted since we send out reminders this summer.
  - B. Fund raising report: Corrine Jacobs

Bobbi Caster will be selling raffle tickets at Rumors for the Christmas centerpiece. This will bring in \$150.00 to the association. Tickets were available at the meeting for purchase. Bobbi also brought signs for purchase to the meeting and we'll also have them available at any time just contact Bobbi at 320-443-3500.

We are going to sell potted plants again for next spring from Nick's Plants and Produce. Order forms were available at the meeting and will also be on our Facebook page, blog and website. You can either download the form or simply write what you want on a piece of paper and send with payment to LRLA Box 326 Rice MN 56367. Orders are due in by February 1st and delivery will be May 6th at 10;00 AM at Rumors for pick up. If you have any questions are need help please call Frank at 320-761-5581.

Meat raffle dates coming up for the Rice American Legion at 7:00 PM:

November 26th

February 25th

January 7th

March 18th

If you are interested in working any of these dates please contact Phyllis Post 320-260-5660

T-shirts and sweatshirts will be available on our website and available for purchase until the end of November to make sure they're available for Christmas. If you have any questions please contact Mary(Kivi) Larson. 320-208-1053

- 7. **New Business**: Chuck Rau reported that he Eric Altena and others have placed seeds in mud balls and planted them in the lake with the hope of using this method to plant around the lake without the expense of purchasing established plants. Monies for this were given by Benton Soil & Water. If this proves to be successful we will look into more plantings in the future.
- 8. Motion to adjourn Corrine Jacobs, seconded Mary Larson
- 9. **Next scheduled meeting** will be April 18th 2023